
tures.  I’ll handle the rest. 

As we draw closer to the close 

of another year, we need to 

consider what we want for our 

club and it’s membership.  In 

2012, the GTO Association of 

America is increasing it’s chap-

ter membership requirements 

to either 55 or 60%. 

If you are considering or plan-

ning on joining or renewing 

your GTOAA membership, 

please do so ASAP to help our 

chapter remain in good status 

and let one of the officers know 

when you do. 

Happy Thanksgiving to you 

and your families! 

—Kevin 

For most, the GTOs are put 

away for the winter.  For me, 

mine will be put to bed for a 

long winter’s nap on or about 

October 31.  I’m still holding 

out hope that Lynn and Lon-

nie will have a last cruise to 

their place like they did last 

year.  But I got to say that with 

the wet weather and how much 

I’ve had to mow my lawn, in at 

least that way, it feels like 

spring. 

Wishful thinking I know, but 

you can’t blame me for think-

ing that. 

In October, we had a great 

club turnout for the annual 

Sunbury Rotary Country 

Cruise-In.  Look for a piece 

reporting on that show with 

pictures in the coming months. 

We also had another great 

turn out and lent a much ap-

preciated helping hand for 

Colo’s Classic Car Show. 

With the winter months com-

ing, I have to make sure I have 

enough good content.  So 

here’s my next attempt to get a 

Member Profile/Highlight 

piece or two done.  I’d like to 

try to guilt, uh, I mean ask Jim 

Evans to be one of those mem-

ber profiles/highlights.  Please 

join me in persuading him to 

do so.  Maybe I can get Dan 

Gregory, Jr to do a piece with 

on his dad or maybe we can get 

Donna to help me get one done 

on her or Ron?  Any or all of 

those are welcome.  Just give 

me a write up and some pic-
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2011 Club Picnic 
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It was another beautiful day in West Jefferson for our 

annual club picnic.  The caravan wasn’t as big as last year 

but the cruise was just as nice with the sun out and the 

cooler temperatures.  The company was great, the con-

versation was good and the food was great!  Thanks again 

to our wonderful hosts; Pam and Stan Farlow!  Every year 

they have opened up their beautiful home and property to 

our picnic where we’ve had great times and excellent club 

pictures. 

A great time was had by everyone!    



Rods and Bods 
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A few club members decided to head on over to the Columbus Gold 

Gentlemen’s club to check out this year’s Rods and Bods car show.  

Mike Schockley christened his newly acquired 2006 GTO with this 

event.  One of the girls thought she broke the cowling over the fan 

and radiator but fortunately it was fixable.  While there were some 

trophies the pictures being taken by everyone there was the main 

attraction.   

It was a beautiful day with beautiful cars and beautiful girls.  What 

more could the warm blooded males want? 

 



Unexpected Gems at Goodguys by Steve Schaeffer   
Goodguys 2011 looked like Pontiac Heaven.  But I never would have thought I’d see the amazing machines pic-

tured here.  How bout a '60's GMC truck with a GMC V-12 engine out of a firetruck?  Then there was the nicest 

67 Lemans I have ever seen.  A '46 Ford coupe that was a 60’s grey beard high school car with a Mickey Thomp-

son cross ram intake on a late 50's Pontiac engine and he keep it all these years. That tops my owning the red 64 

GTO 40 years this year.  
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 The 2012 Holiday Party will be on February 26, 2012.  A potential spot for the party could be the party 

house at Mike Schockley’s condominium community.  Stay tuned for more information on it. 

 We will have a swap meet again in March.  A specific date has not been chosen yet,  Stay tuned for more 

information on this event as well. 

 The dates for the 2012 Summer Night Cruise in and Annual Indian Uprising will be Friday, July 20 and Satur-

day July 21, 2012.  Planning will begin soon. 

 Don’t forget to get signed up at our web site  so you can get information on weekly cruise and car shows.  

You can also get an electronic copy of the Paw Prints all the way back to November 2008.  If you are an In-

ternet Explorer user, update to version 8 to resolve a login issue where it looks as if you cannot login even 

after registering. 

 If you need to renew or are thinking of renewing your GTOAA membership, please do so ASAP to ensure our 

club remains a valid GTOAA chapter with all the benefits of that status.  There is an application in your Paw 

Prints below and the GTOAA can now take membership applications on line. 

Tiger Bites! - Noteworthy News Bites 

 No New Members this month 

Welcome New Members! 
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 1969 GTO Conv., everything  NEW, Correct WT 69 400 w/ worked 48 heads. Hillard built to RA III/IV 

specs (Cam) Factory Matador Red/red Int./White (orig. black) top. PHS docs. 4 spd no console, wood 

wheel, hood tach, All R/A equipment correct and intact.  Pete Serio Rebuilt Shifter (orig)., rebuilt Munci 

3.55 open rear. PS, drum brakes, Was Dad’s car.  Asking $40k.  Have $35k in receipts, did most labor 

myself and $10k paint job. Call Ron Landis at 740-215-1742 (cell) or 740-852-1742 (home). 

 1977 GMC C10 Sierra Heavy Duty ½ Ton Long Bed.  454, TH400, factory air, PS, PB, posi, Black, num-

bers matching, excellent condition, $8,500.  Sonny Block 740-472-9811. 

 Wanted 1967 GTO Hardtop or Sedan.  Original unrestored car with factory paint, interior and drive-train.  

Looking for a survivor type car.  Prefer HO 4 speed.  Will consider all others.  Call Andre Spanjol 1-440-

647-6686 mornings or please leave a message. 

 Pontiac Grand Prix 2-Door Hdtp For Sale: 1980 Pontiac Grand Prix 2-door Hdtp with 3.8 Liter V-6 and 

auto trans. In family since new. The body, interior, and power train are in very good to excellent condi-

tion. Only 39,400 original miles. $3,500 For more info contact Wayne King at 614-633-8494 or, E-mail: 

wcking@netzero.net 

 For Sale!  A TON of miscellaneous 1964—1969 GTO parts and some Pontiac Sales Literature for many 

years.  See the club web site, in the Forum section in the For Sale Forum for the entire list and contact 

information (http://www.gtoaco.com/forum/index.php ) CALL 440 254-4642 or email me 

(patandgreg2011@hotmail.com) 

 For Sale!  Winter Storage Space Price: $125.00 month  Building: Will be kept at or above 40 degrees 

with commercial dehumidifier. Property surrounded by large fence. Block building with steel door. 

Contact: Kevin Landis (office) 740-490-7185  Owner: Must maintain insurance.  See picture: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Send in your items for sale to your Paw Prints Newsletter Editor (pictures welcome).   

Remember, ads are FREE to GTOACO Members! 

For Sale 

http://gtoaco.com/forum/index.php
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President Jim Evans called the meeting to order.  Those in attendance were Kevin Russo, Max Treier, 

Joe Block, Bill & Karen Sigg, Brenda & Cody Ferguson, Phil McCool, Bill Hartley, Larry Reeb, Pam 

& Stan Farlow, Jeff Frazier, Brent Barham, Ron Cozzo, Jim Lowry, Mike Shockley, Kevin Landis, 

Kim & Shawn Rinehart, Ron & Donna Landis. 

Treasurers Report: Jim gave the PNC Bank report.  Mike gave the Treasurer’s report.  Any questions 

can be directed to Jim and Mike. 

Club Picnic: September 17, 2011:  Weather was beautiful. It was a small crowd.  About 10 

GTO’s were there.  Thank you Stan and Pam for your hospitality.  Pam also took some really 

nice pictures of the cars behind their house.   

Fall Cruise:  September 25th, 2011 Lonnie and Ron Cozzo made the trip to Bill Hartley’s.  They 

proceeded to a friend of Bills to a pole barn full of 30+ cars. Ron took a lot of pictures. It was a 

nice cruise and thanks to Bill and Twila for the cookout.   

Zoo Show:  At least 16 cars from the club.  Larry Reeb received a top 40 award.  A lot of nice 

cars.  At least 500.  Jeff Inskeep appreciated all the work from the club. 

Sunbury Show: Cold 37*.  There were about 14 club cars and good food at the Sunbury Grille.  

No one over heated this year.  Nice afternoon until the wind picked up.  Lonnie’s car broke a 

throttle cable and Jim helped get him fixed and underway. 

Nomination of Officers: Bill Hartley moved that we keep the same officers.  2nd by Kevin Rus-

so.  Jim, Kevin, Mike and Donna accepted the nominations and agreed to be 2012 Officers. 

Veterans Day Parade: Jim will call Dan to see if they need our cars again this year.  We usual-

ly have about 6 or 7 cars.  Jim will have more info on this. 

Event Coordinator:  Pam and Stan Farlow have offered to be the club’s event coordinator.  They will 

put a bunch of activities together and we can pick which ones we as a club would like to do.   

Holiday Party:  Tentative date is February 26th, 2012.  Mike Shockley has a club house at his condo-

minium complex that we could use for the party. 

Swap Meet: Sometime in March 2012. 

Cruise-In and Car Show 2012:  Tentative date for next year’s cruise-in and car show is July 20th and 

21st.  Kevin Landis is going to head up the event again and will be checking on a new hotel to host the 

event.  Save Auto will once again be a big sponsor of the event. 

Continuous prayers to Jack & Leah Ferron, Joe & Renda Bennett 

Meeting Adjourned:  Motion made by Ron Cozzo, 2nd by Ron Landis 

 

Submitted by Donna Landis, Secretary 

Meeting Minutes, October 12, 2011 

Meetings held 

the 2nd 

Wednesday 

each month at 

Haydocy 

Automotive on 

W. Broad St. 

Columbus, OH 
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Calendar of Events 
 

 

November 9, 2011  Regular Meeting 7pm @ Haydocy Automotive  

Back to the old eating-place. To eat before the meeting be at Rooster’s anytime after 5:00PM. 

Roosters is located in the parking lot in front of the strip mall across the street from Jeg’s.  

November 24, 2011 Thanksgiving Day! 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 

Club Meeting 7pm 

@ Haydocy 

10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 

 

25 26 

27 28 29 30    

NOVEMBER 2011 



Brenda Ferguson 

8819 Crestwater Dr 

Galloway Oh  43119 

614-878-1789 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Kevin A. Russo 

3175 Arctic Ave. 

Lewis Center, Oh 43045 

740-549-2279 

krusso_sp@hotmail.com 

 

Newsletter Mailings 

Bill Hartley 

59655 Wintergreen Rd 

Senecaville Oh  43780 

740-685-6525 

bhartley@hartleyco.com 

 

Web Master 

Paul Wilson 

107 Leonard Ave 

Newark Oh 43055 

740-973-7807 

webmaster@gtoaco.com 

 

 
 

President 

Jim Evans 

13791 Cable Rd 

Pataskala Oh 43062 

740-927-5302 

gtoaco71@columbus.rr.com 

Vice President 

Kevin Landis 

112 Chandler Ave 

London Oh 43140 

740-361-1116 

klandis@absolutecleaner.com 

 

Treasurer 

Mike Shockley 

716 Greenwich 

Worthington Oh 43085 

614-781-0185 

schockleymike@att.net 

Secretary 

Donna Landis 

58 Arlington Ave 

London Oh  43140 

740-852-1742 

sharklandis@netscape.net 

Board of Directors 

Toni Boyle 

6394 Medinah Ct 

Westerville Oh 43082 

614-899-7716 

 

Ron Cozzo 

1710 Buttermilk Hill Rd 

Delaware Oh 43015 

740-363-7105 

rcozzo@earthlink.net 

 

 

 

 

GTOACO Club Officers 
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GTOAA Information 

Your chapter is an affiliated chapter with the GTO Association of America.  You 

can join the National GTO organization, the GTOAA & receive the Golden 

Quill Award Winning publication, The Legend. 

To Join complete the form  below and mail in, or join online at www.gtoaa.org 

P A G E  1 0  O C T O B E R  2 0 1 1  G T O A C O  P A W  P R I N T S  



 

 

Inskeep Brothers, Inc. 

Printers 

Jeffrey K Inskeep 

3152 E Dublin-Granville Rd 

Columbus Ohio 43231 

614-898-6620 

 

 

 

Capital City Appliance Service 

Jerry Brownfield 

2830-D Fisher Rd 

Columbus Ohio 43204 

614-308-9028 

Fax 614-308-9034 

ccas2830@aol.com 

 

 

 

  

  

Absolute Cleaning Services 

Cleaning Blinds, Fire Damage, Ceiling cleaning & service 

restoration 

Kevin Landis, President 

112 Chandler Ave 

London Ohio 43140 

740-490-7185 

klandis@absolutecleaner.com 

 

 

 

DJ Auto Parts, Inc. 

Dan Gregory, II 

11283 Main St 

Stoutsville Ohio 43154 

740-474-4614 

Fax 740-474-2314 

Rust Free Parts & Cars Bought & Sold 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GTOACO Sponsors 

Haydocy Automotive  

3985 West Broad St 

Columbus Oh 43228  

(614)  279-8880 
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Paw 

Prints 

Jim Evans 

13791 Cable Rd. 

Pataskala, OH 43062 

740-927-5302 

OCTOBER 2011 A Publication of the GTO Association of Central Ohio 

2010 & 2011 GTOAA Newsletter Certificate of Excellence Recipient 

2010 and 2011 GTO Association of America Newsletter 

Certificate of Excellence Award Recipient 


